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NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS
Invitation for Bids

The Minden Gardnerville Sanitation District Board of Trustees invites sealed proposals 
for the project entitled Belt Filter Press Addition project, to be received at the Minden 
Gardnerville Sanitation District Office, located at 1790 Highway 395, Minden, Nevada 
89423, until 2:00 P.M. local time on Thursday, April 15, 2021, and then publicly opened and 
read aloud in the Board Room. 

The project is located in Minden, Nevada as shown on the plans: The scope of work includes, 
but is not limited to, installation of a new belt filter press, polymer feeder, sludge feed pump, 
and miscellaneous piping, structural, and electrical upgrades.

The ENGINEER’s estimate is between $1,000,000 - $1,200,000.

A Mandatory prebid conference will be held at 10:00 A.M. on Thursday, April 1, 2021, at the 
Minden Gardnerville Sanitation District Office in the Board Room. It is mandatory for 
Contractors to visit the project site and inspect the project scope prior to submission of bid.  
A Sign-In-Sheet will be circulated at the prebid conference.  All current State of Nevada 
COVID Safety Guidelines will be followed.

Plans and Contract Documents may be examined and obtained after 2:00 P.M. on Tuesday, 
March 16, 2021 at the following location:

DISTRICT ENGINEER: Resource Concepts, Inc.
340 N. Minnesota Street
Carson City, NV  89703
Attn:  Presley Cochran  presley@rci-nv.com

Complete bid packages and contract documents are being made available at no charge to 
interested Bidders electronically, or with a non-refundable deposit of fifty dollars ($50.00) for 
a hard copy. Bidders are asked to contact Resource Concepts, Inc. if they would like to 
request an electronic copy of the bid package and contract documents.  Plans and Contract 
Documents will also be mailed to prospective bidders, if requested, for an additional non-
refundable fee of thirty-five dollars ($35.00) for each set, to cover the cost of postage and 
handling.

A bid security for not less than five percent (5%) of the amount must accompany each 
proposal.  Performance and payment bonds equal to 100% of the contract amount will be 
required upon award of the contract, which is anticipated to be made on or about May 5, 
2021. Prevailing Wages must be paid on this contract.
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